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	Minutes
	Date April 4, 2023
	time 7:00 pm
	


	Meeting called by
	Paul Walsh, Chairperson

	Type of meeting
	Regular

	Secretary
	Kelly Lane, Secretary


	Welcome


	Paul Walsh, Chair welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order at 7:05 pm.


	ATTENDANCE


	Tom Babcock, Jerry Bernardo, Emily Brown, Harry Chadwick, Justin Day, Paul Douglass, Ian Dunn, Chuck Ewart, Pat Forbes, Kelly Lane, Cris LaPointe, John Mellor, Ted Pendle, Wayne Scarrow, Kara Scott, Lesley Smith-Taylor, Kevin Taylor, Tim Turner, Mike Vansickle, Barb Walsh, Paul Walsh
Regrets: Dave Bourne, Jeff Fogal, Linda Lauzon, Kyle Mellor, Don McGugan


	ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES


	MOTION #230404-001

“That the Minutes from March 07, 2023 be accepted as presented.” (Pendle/J. Mellor)
Carried
MOTION #230404-002
“That the Minutes from March 22, 2023 be accepted as presented.” (Pendle/Babcock)
Carried


	TREASURER’S REPORT

	· Balance as of March 31, 2023 is $748,276.75.
· Ice bill has been received and is currently being reviewed.

MOTION #230404-003
“That the Treasurer’s Report be accepted as presented.” (Pendle/Turner)
Carried


	BILLS TO BE PAID 
	Recipient

Expense

Amount

City of Sarnia
City of Sarnia

Linda Lauzon
Hall Rental
Ice for Jamboree

Honorarium
 $213.51

$8,172.73

$370.00       
MOTION #230404-004
“That the bills be paid as presented.” (Pendle/Douglass)
Carried 




	REC VICE CHAIR

	· Final days went really well and there were lots of close games.
· Had a power outage for over an hour and the referees left so coaches had to finish refereeing the game when power resumed.
· Overall, it was successful and there were lots of photos on Facebook.


	REC EQUIPMENT DIRECTOR
	VOLUNTEER NIGHT: 
· Weekly Facebook posts are occurring with 950 views for each post which is lower than we would like.
· 38 RSVP’s currently and 13 are board members. 

· Two of the Coach of the Year recipients are out of town and so far, one recipient is attending.

· A reminder was sent out today.

· Lots of room in the space so we want people to attend.

· We could pay to boost the FB ad similar to what we did for registration.

· Cost of $100 to help boost the ad was approved.


	AA DIRECTOR

	· Out of 19 rep teams, 15 went to the Alliance Championships.  There were 6 A/AA and 9 B/BB teams. It was an impressive year for that level of performance.  5 rec teams also attended the Alliance Championships.

· A lot of our younger age groups had success due to the quality of coaching that is improving in our system.
· Our Cross-ice program is starting to pay off as well.

· Our Instructional program is providing players the skills to start with and next year we will be able to move players around according to their skill level in the Instructional program.

· COVID did have an impact on some of our older age groups and this is where we saw the highest  drop in numbers.



	ICE DIRECTOR

	· Ice and referees have been finalized for the Jamboree.
· Prep skates, Body Checking Clinic and Tryouts will be scheduled.

· AAA started Prep skates this past Saturday.  They had 8 skaters for U13.

· We advised OHF that prep skates were not needed for spring tryouts, however we still have to provide 4 prep skates.  We will be merging some age groups due to lack of ice availability.

· Prep skates are on a first come first serve basis.  We want to start April 16/17 if possible.

· Registrar needs information as soon as possible to build registration for Prep skates.

· Body Checking Clinic is scheduled for April 30 but waiting for the Alliance to confirm an Instructor.

· AAA does classroom and body checking clinic the same night, but we don’t have the flexibility to do this.

· Some U13 players attend that would normally AP as well as any U15’s that haven’t had the Clinic.

· Tryouts are the first two weeks of May.

· Waiting on City of Sarnia to provide us with information regarding ice availability so the scheduling can be completed.


	NEW BUSINESS
	BOARD POSITIONS:

· Current members to identify to Wayne Scarrow their intention to run again if your board position is up for election.  He will send out one more communication to those who have not responded.
Board Positions for 2023/24 season that are up for Election at the Annual General Meeting:
POSITION

INCUMBANT                           APPLICANT
First Vice Chair

Paul Douglas                           Kevin Taylor
Vice Chair Recreational League

Kevin Taylor
Director Recreational League – U15

Michael Vansickle                     
Director Recreational League – U11

Patrick Forbes 
Director Recreational League – U6/U7

Justin Day
Director A/AA Representative Teams

Matt Madere
Development/Skills Director

Vacant                                    Joe Di Cocco
Ice Director/Scheduler

Linda Lauzon                           Linda Lauzon
Recreational League Tournament Director

Jeff Fogal                                Jeff Fogal
Sponsorship Director – Recreational League

Jerry Bernardo                         Jerry Bernardo
Recreational League Referee Director

Ian Dunn                                 Ian Dunn
Recreational League Communications Director

Kara Scott

Web Site Director

Amanda Madere

Equipment Director Representative Teams

Tom Babcock                           Tom Babcock
2023/24 BOARD POSITIONS FOR TWO YEAR APPOINTMENT

CURRENT MEMBER

Treasurer

Ted Pendle                              Ted Pendle
2023/24 BOARD POSITIONS FOR ONE YEAR APPOINTMENT

CURRENT MEMBER

Director at Large (Silver Stick)
                                               Paul Douglass
Director at Large (AAA)
Tim Turner                               Tim Turner
Director at Large (AAA)
Cris LaPointe                             Cris Lapointe
Director at Large (Select Teams)
Don McGugan                            Don McGugan
Clinics Director

VACANT

Director of Fundraising

Bonnie Marcy                             Bonnie Marcy
Alliance Rep Council

Harry Chadwick                          Harry Chadwick
Alliance Rec Council

Kevin Taylor                               Kevin Taylor
Director Recreational League U9
Chuck Ewart                             Justin Day
Director Recreational League U13
Dave Bourne                            Pat Forbes
BUDGET:

· Budget items need to be submitted by April 30. 
· Budget meeting is May 11 and then the Budget committee reviews.

· The new Mental Health Director position will have a budget as well.

NEXT MEETING:  
· Next meeting is Wednesday, April 19, 2023, at 7:00 pm.  Construction at Clearwater will impact meeting so location to be determined.



	adjournment


	MOTION #230404-005
“That the meeting be adjourned.” (Pendle/K.Taylor)
Carried


Paul Walsh                 





Kelly Lane
Chair                      


             


Secretary
